
 

Meeting minutes from Monthly Meeting held at Hampstead Elementary  8/19/2020 

These notes are not a verbatim transcription of the meeting 

Attendance record kept by the secretary 

 

Minutes  

Minutes from July’s meeting were approved pending the change stating that when Jonathan 

went to gather the signs they were no longer there. 

Drea asked that if there was an error in the minutes that she be notified sooner than later 

Refunds/Credits 

-Mike is still working on the credits  

Registration Fees: 

-Mike shared the different tiers and their fees 

-Deposits for new players are $200 and are due by Sept. 1 

-Credits will be deposits for existing players 

-Second payment is Nov. 1 with final payment due no later than Mar.  1. 

Social Distancing 

-We still have to social distance 

-Players are to wear their masks to the field and then when they leave the field 

-Coaches are to wear masks at all times 

-Parents and spectators are to wear them as well however we are not policing this. Make a 

general announcement and then move on. 

-As we hear changes we will let everyone know 

-Continue to complete the screening logs and submit them to Mike.  

-A 30 mile restriction has been put into place. Please give Mike H. your locations of 

tournaments so that he can get them approved. The sooner the better. 



-Thank you to Mike B. for getting him a list of locations for fall ball. 

-Cares Act: looking to get thermometers ad social distancing signs, maybe we could get 

removable benches.  

CCRP: 

-Self help needs to be submitted by end of the month 

 -Would like to have the fencing on all backstops replaced (Tony to get measurements to 

 Mike)  as his is a safety concern. 

-Looking into the Newsletters that were being sent out but haven’t been 

Use of Fields and Facilities 

-Soccer is going to be starting soon. We are not sure if this will impact the use of A and B fields 

at Hampstead.  

-We have NCHS, Panther Park, and C field  

-Lions Club may be an option as well as Manchester Elementary 

Try Outs  

-All sessions went well 

-Numbers were good 

-Some teams still need a couple of players 

-2/3 of offers have been accepted, we have had some decline 

-Some players have asked to give their answers as they were trying out for other teams, Mike 

was going to ask them to give us answers by Friday.  

Fall Ball: 

-There are a bunch of teams registered for CML already 

-Get your locations in to Mike asap so he can get them approved 

-End of season tournament is Nov. 7/8 

Advertising: 

-Mike is working on getting signs made 

-Web site is updated 

-Still need profiles for a couple of coaches 



Clinic for Rec. 

-Nothing shared 

Fields and Equipment: 

-Mike would like to do and inventory of the sheds on Monday 8/24 

-Send Mike an email of the equipment you have and need  

-Email Mike your requests for practice days and times 

-Please check the fields and sheds before leaving, doors have been left open. 

-NCHS shed, If you need a key to the shed see Drea she has keys 

Scholarship: 

-Morgan left for College – she will let us know when she is coming home so that we can do a 

little gathering to present her the check 

Fundraising: 

-HVFD has canceled all hall rentals through 2020 

-Mike would like to have a week to look into other options for the Crab feast and Bingo 

Crab Sale/Feast 9/12/20: 

-Shared that we are at 22 bushels sold 

-Shared how the Bucks club sale went 

Golf Tournament 10/2/20: 

-We have a few teams signed up 

-Sponsors are starting to come in 

-We do not expect that we will  have to cancel it 

-We will look into having a COVID-19 waiver (possibly the one from the Rec Council) 

-Lisa emailed the registrants from last year along with our coaches 

Tournaments: 

-Hot Shots Tournament: Weekend of 9/26 & 9/27   for 10U, 12U,14U & 16/18U 

-Fall Classic: Weekend of 10/31 & 11/1 for all age groups more details to follow  

-CML End of Season: Weekend of 11/7 & 11/8 



-We have several teams signed up for our tournament -Sent 200 flyers out 

Background Checks: 

-There is a new link to use. If your badge expired before July you need to do a check ASAP. If it 

expired after July you are grandfathered in until the end of the year. 

-USSSA is requiring a background check for each head coach. 

Uniforms: 

-Drea and Mike shared that uniform fees are no longer a part of the registration fee paid 

-We are using the same uniforms year round, not doing a special uniform for the fall (more 

cost effective) 

-There will be a team store for parents to order the items needed 

   -the store will list what each coach is requiring for the players 

   -parents can choose not to order new items if what they have still fits, they can choose to  

     order more of an item if they want 

   -There will not be fittings as sizing charts will be on the link and parents will need to measure  

     their player and order accordingly 

   -items being sent directly to player 

-There are still spare jerseys and some pants that can be used be the rec players or they can 

choose to order from the team store. See Drea for this 

-Uniforms need to be ordered by Wed. 9/26 so that we can have them in by third week in  

September 

-All coaches are to send Drea their roster with players numbers as soon as possible. 

CPR: 

- The CPR instructor that we had used in previous years passed away. We will need to find a 

new instructor:  

-JJ Lynott is now an instructor maybe he would be able to help us 

-As you update your certification please get them to Frank W.  

For the Good of the group: 

-Hot Shots is two words and we need to be consistent with registering us as the Hot Shots 



-We will not be having a mandatory parent meeting. Instead the presentation will be emailed 

to each coach and parent. They will need to review the presentation with their player and then 

sign off on the sheet. There will be a link on the last slide for them to click on and then sign the 

sheet.  This must be completed prior to the first game/tournament of the fall season or they 

will not be able to play. Drea will keep track of this.  

-Adult team information should go to Carlos 

 


